

# RUMBLINGS



Volume 19- Number 8

January 2020

February 12, 2020
Meeting at Maple Tree
Restaurant,
McFarland
6:30 pm.

March 15, 2020 Auto Jumble Swap Meet Wheaton, IL

> June 6, 2020 Cars on State

WELCOME NEW
MEMBERS
Steve & Debbie Lea



#### From the Prez:

Welcome to 2020. Another year has flown by.

Our group continues grow with many new members joining in the past year. The group continues to participate in many car shows. A first this year was a summer picnic. We have been trying to encourage more members to come out to events.

Hope to see you at our next meeting February 12<sup>th</sup> at the Maple Tree Restaurant at 6:30pm.

Ray Teschke, Pres, MBCG

# **ELECTION OF OFFICERS**

Coming up at our February 12<sup>th</sup> meeting will be election of officers.

The following officers have indicated they are willing to return. President Ray Teschke, Vice President Dave Griffith, Treasurer Dave Nordby.

Shirley Smith is stepping down as or Secretary/Rumblings Editor due to family reasons. See Shirley's message later in this newsletter. Shirley has done an excellent job as our Secretary/editor. I would personally like to thank Shirley for all her hard work and dedication to the group. She has made my position so much easier.

Any member interested in volunteering or being elected to an office please let Ray know in advance of the meeting. The membership will also be opened to nominations.

Minutes of the Meeting
December 11, 2019
By Shirley Smith

The meeting started at 6:35 with 19 people in attendance. No new members.

The secretary's report was read. Treasurer Dave Nordby said that the dues for the club are due. \$20.00 per family and if you have joined since August your dues are paid until next year. Vice President Dave Griffith said everything is satisfactory. Web Master Ray Teschke said that the website is up to date thru May.

Old Business: Holiday party is January 4<sup>th</sup> at Steve and Karen Tobison's house starting at 5:30. Dish to pass with the club buying the turkey and smoked pulled pork. Randy Otto is in charge of the entertainment. Ray and Sarah Teschke are in charge of raffle. Give a gift/get a gift of an amount of \$15.00 to \$20.00. Address is 196 Deansville Rd., Columbus.

New business: Next meeting in February is elections. If you are interested in an officers position, let Ray or Shirley know.

There was a discussion about a tech session with Ray and Andy Oie. More will be coming with this.

Ladies day will be discussed at a later date.

Next meeting will be February 12. There will be no meeting in January because of the Christmas party.

Meeting was closed at 7:05.

Shirley

## REMEMBER THAT ELECTIONS WILL BE ON THE 12<sup>TH</sup> OF FEBRUARY!!

If you are interested in any of the officers positions, let Ray know. If you decide that you would like a position, you will have the support of the outgoing officers.

### A NOTE FROM THE DESK OF SHIRLEY

Because of recent events in our house, I have decided to not run for Secretary/Newsletter editor. I do this with a heavy heart, but I also think that someone else can step up and do this job. It's not a hard job just that right now I have too many things to think of. It's good for the club to have different people running for positions once in a while. Get different ideas, plans for different outings, etc.

Also Tom and I are stepping down from the Fall Tour planning trips. We have done it several years and again this is something where new ideas would be good coming from someone else. The Austin Healey club will be doing it this year and I have heard that they will be making arrangement for rooms in Door County. Then next year (2021) the MG3 Club from Milwaukee will be taking their turn. Then in 2022 we will have to decide where to go, plan routes to get there and plan hotel accommodations, food, etc. We have some very talented people in the club that can do some of these positions. And it doesn't have to be just one couple, it can be as

many as you need. Tom and I would be happy to give you pointers, just not doing it.
Thanks for your continued support and help.
Thanks for your continuou capport and holp.
Shirley